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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  
James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks
Garner Peck 
 DRAFT
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday April 16, 2009 for a regular monthly meeting at the Hart County Administration Building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Lloyd Cowart, Anne Thompson, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks. Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser, Missy Carter, Secretary and members of the public.

Missy Carter took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 4:00 P.M. and Mrs. Starks opened with prayer.

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Starks. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the April 2, 2009 minutes as presented. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Mapping Update
Mrs. Duncan indicated the office is currently in the clean up stage, sending those that were missed or not worked in previous phases of this project. Jimmy Nolan of ITOS attended the April 14th BOC meeting to give a presentation of the scope of this project. The Board of Assessors received a letter from GMRDC dated March 31st requesting a meeting with the BOC chairman, County Administrator and a representative from the BOA to discuss the payment closeout situation. 
Revaluation Update

Terry McCormick of GMASS gave a presentation at the April 14th BOC meeting. They are still ahead of schedule with a third of the county being visited. 
Homestead Exemption Applications

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve 253 homestead exemption applications. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Starks. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 

Motion was made by Mr. Peck to deny 36 homestead exemption applications for various reasons. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 

*List of approved homestead exemption applications.
Conservation Use Application
Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve 1 conservation use application as recommended by Chief Appraiser. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Starks. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to deny 10 conservation use applications as recommended by Chief Appraiser. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 

Chief Appraiser’s Report

328 real property tax returns have been received by the Board of Assessors. At this time no count on the number of personal property returns received. Mrs. Duncan is anticipating finishing up CUV applications and approving the tax returns during a May meeting so that assessment notices can be sent out. Mrs. Duncan would like to see the data entry for the revaluation begin on June 1st. 
The next scheduled meeting of the Board of Assessors will be May 7th at 9:00 A.M.

There being no further business, Mr. Cowart made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion passed by unanimous consent.
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* Attachments are attached to original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 
